Town of North Stonington, CT HEWITT FARM COMMITTEE

Monday, November 29th, 2021 at 4:30 p.m.

North Stonington Education Center Media Center, 298 Norwich-Westerly Road, North Stonington

- 1. Call to order and attendence: Chairman Ed Harasimowitz called the regular meeting of the Hewitt Farm Committee to order at 4:31PM with members Nita Kincaid, Tim Chokas. Brian Banker attended later in the meeting.
 - **Members Absent:** Deirdre Tavares
 - Guest/Staff Present: First Selectman Bob Carlson and Shawn Murphy
- 2. Additions to the agenda: Need to develop 2022 meeting schedule. Bob requested a tour of the Hewitt property to familiarize staff with the workings of the farm. Selectmen will schedule tour
- 3. Approval of minutes: 11/08/2021 minutes- Approved
- **4. John Dean Gallup House Update:** Bob Carlson requested the committee look aggressively at getting a tenent into the house to alleviate associated town costs and prevent deterioration of the structure
- **5. Trail Conservation License Agreement:** Tim Chokas will discuss trail entrance with Gary Annino
- 6. Pavilion Activity Update: No new activity
- 7. Meadow Mowing: Complete
- 8. Hayfield Maintenance: Nita will discuss with Ron Lewis after December 1
- 9. Membership udpates: On going
- 10. Public Comments: Bob Carlson requested the committee look at cabin removal

11. Adjourn: 5:30PM

Respectfully submitted Ed Harasimowitz